S. P. A. A. C. S. S. T. A. C. ST. A.

AUG 15 2017
To: Chief Moore
Chief Danczyk

Vicksburg Catholic School

St. Francis Xavier Elementary/ St. Aloysius High School
1200 Hayes Street/ 1900 Grove Street
Vicksburg, MS 39183
(601) 636-4824 / (601) 636-2256

www.vicksburgcatholic.org

August 14, 2017

City of Vicksburg Board of Mayor and Aldermen P.O. Box 150 Vicksburg, MS 39181

Dear Gentlemen,

I am writing on behalf of Vicksburg Catholic School to seek approval for a community event that the school would like to host on Saturday, October 28, 2017. It will be the 3rd Annual Spooky Sprint 5K, 1Mile Fun Run, and Carnival. Over 600 people from 8 states registered for last year's event, and we saw over 600 people run or walk through downtown Vicksburg.

The details for the event are as follows:

- 5K Run/Walk and 1 Mile Fun Run: Race will begin and end near the BancorpSouth parking lot (820 South Street). See attached maps for route details.
- Time: The 5K race will begin at 8:00 AM; the 1 Mile Fun Run will begin at approximately 9:00 AM.
- The Awards ceremony and carnival for kids afterward will be held in the BancorpSouth Parking lot. It will include games, food, and music. Carnival, food and entertainment will run from 9:00 AM -12:00 PM

This race/event will require that a section of South Street between Walnut and Monroe be closed to moving traffic from the hours of 6:30 AM until the conclusion of the event. I will plan to attend the next scheduled board meeting to answer any questions.

Thank you for your time and consideration for this request. We think this annual event for the whole community will be even better this year!

Sincerely,

Mathew Mixon

Development and Alumni Affairs

the Man

cc: Mary Arledge, Principal St. Francis Xavier
Dr. Virgil Strickland, Principal St. Aloysius High School
Riley Nelson, Advisory Council President